SJC MINUTES FOR AUGUST 5, 2021

A meeting of the Social Justice Committee was held on Aug. 5, 2021 via ZOOM. Present were: Sonia D’Alarcao, Betty Gilson, Susan Irish and Rev. Rachel Tedesco. The following issues were discussed and decided.

1. Bank balance is $4,815.51 of which $1,283.22 is for Read to Me, Father and $131.00 is for RE scholarships.

2. BLM films
	a. The September 28 film will be “All In”, a documentary about Stacy Abrams. It is 		available on Amazon Prime.  We need to decide whether to continue the current protocol 	of watching from home and discussing on ZOOM on Tues., Sept. 28. We should decide 		this soon based on COVID considerations.
	b. The new ZOOM link is https://uuma.zoom.us/j/8261399470.
	c. We need suggestions for following months. Please send suggestions to Betty at 		gillyflower@verizon.net. Also, opinions on in person viewings.
	d. Rachel suggested the webinar about an Ecological project in Honduras, An Amazing 		Agroforestry Story: the Inga Model in Central America. Perhaps this could be a joint 		presentation with the Green Sanctuary Committee.

3. Plate suggestions
	a. September is the Crayon Project. Betty Gilson will do article for Sept. Bridging.
	b. Oct. is BIC.
	c. Nov. will be Guest at Your Table.
	d. Dec. is open for now. We will be checking for special needs perhaps related to R E 		concerns.

4. MainSpring and Evelyn House lunches continue to be made with the same protocol. They are made at home, brought to Betty Gilson’s house, and delivered from there to the two shelters. Next ones will be prepared for Thurs., Sept. 2.

5. Reports from the Green Sanctuary and Peace Committees
	a. Green Sanctuary Committee
		i. Kids to Camp, the environmental justice Plate offering for April and May, netted 		$1,000 for the Sheep Pasture Camp in Easton, operated by the Natural 				Resources Trust.
ii. The annual Metal Recycling will be held on Sat., Oct. 2. Debbie Baumgarten will write a blurb for the Sept. Bridging.
		iii. Plans to research replacement of the kitchen refrigerator are on hold at 			present.
		iv. Quent has removed the Little Free Library cabinet from its post and is 				repairing it off-site. New facade will be added. Roof will be replaced with outdoor 			grade plywood.
		v. Debbie has asked the Parish Committee for guidance in ensuring that renters/			building users are aware of and take to heart our sustainability values. The PC 			requested that language be sent to them. First Parish’s Green Commitment 			statement has hung in the UPH for several years, but is currently missing. 			Committee will replace and will also post in other areas of the church. Deb has 			sent the statement to the PC, which is in the process of updating the Building 			Use Agreement. Deb will follow ups needed and will publish he Green 				Commitment in the Sept. Bridging, as is done annually at the start of the church 			year. 
		vi. Recycling instructions in the kitchen area will be updated to become more 			“user friendly”.
		vii. Committee plans to actively seek new members, once we are back to “in 			person” church attendance.

	b. Peace Committee will do the worship service Sept. 19. The committee is currently 			planning this service.

6. Welcoming Congregation Renewal plans 
	a. Laurie will schedule a meeting before Labor Day.
	b. This will be to discuss the film “Before Stonewall”.

7. Report from Rachel Tedesco
	a. BIC executive director Will Dickerson is working well on area projects.
b. This includes a Get Out the Vote drive to encourage people to vote in the upcoming election in Brockton which includes several important issues. Volunteers are needed for an Aug. 15th phone bank, and for other evening and weekend time slots following that date.

8. Other business
	a. SJC needs a full committee of active members. 
	b. Possibly can send emails of specific tasks needing help and ask for those interested 		in working on those issues.
c. Sonia suggested that we might like to suggest the congregation donate to a back to school project like School on Wheels backpacks. We will check this out. 

9. The next meeting will be a full meeting of all branches of the SJC. It was originally scheduled for Sept. 2. Because that is before Labor Day, it has been changed to Thurs., Sept. 9 at 7:00 pm, currently via ZOOM.
